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May 21,2019

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing in support of the Workforce Development Revolving Loan Program. As the Post-Secondary Director
of Southern Hills CTC, I witness firsthand the impact this program has made and is making on the lives in my
region.

The Loan Program has enabled many students to further their education and thus, improve their lives. The welding
program at Southern Hills CTC utilizes the Loan Program. The welding program is a 600-hour program which costs
$6000. Many indigent people would not have the means to enroll or complete the welding program without
financial assistance. By completing the program, students have the ability to obtain 4 national welding
certifications. Welders are in high demand in our region, such that students are most often employed before they
complete the program. These welding positions pay well above minimum wage, vastly improving the living
situations of many students.

My very first student utilizing the Loan Program was Shane. Shane’s brother brought him into the school asking
about what programs we offered as Shane was unemployed. Shane expressed that he didn’t have any money to pay
for training nor did he have a job. I explained about the Loan Program. He was very excited and enrolled that day.
When the orientation for the class came, Shane was concerned that he may not qualify for the program because he
didn’t have a high school diploma. Southern Hills CTC had just received approval for the welding program as an
Adult Diploma Program also. [ was very excited and explained to Shane that we could help him! Shane qualified to
receive his first welding certification thru the scholarship provided by the Adult Diploma Program. He then utilized
the Loan Program to fund the remainder of the welding program.

I remember one day in the fall when the weather had turned colder, I received a phone call from Shane. He said,
“Ms. Vicki I won’t be in class tonight”. When I asked him what was wrong, he explained that he was homeless, had
been living in a tent and the weather was going to be too cold that night. So, he was walking to the nearest homeless
shelter — 30 miles away. My welding coordinator got with some of the other students and they were able to assist
Shane so he could complete the program.

By the end of the program, Shane had earned his high school diploma, obtained a job and reconciled and moved
back in with his wife and kids.

Shane is just one of many lives that have been changed through the support of the Workforce Development Loan
Program. This program has been one of the most valuable programs I have seen in my 18 years of tenure as the
Post-Secondary Director at Southern Hills CTC. My hope is that funding will continue for this program.
Sincefely,

Vicki Can‘ingtC, Post-Se

dary Director
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